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MINUTES
Business Meeting
Sanbornton Planning Board
Meeting Date and Time: Thursday, June 4, 2015 at 6:00 PM
Meeting Place: Town Offices, 573 Sanborn Road, Sanbornton, N.H. 03269 
The regular meeting was called to order by Planning Board Chair, Evelyn Auger at 7:00 p.m.   
Roll Call
Regular Members present: Don Bormes, Dick Gardner, Evelyn Auger, Will Ellis and Selectman Johnny Van Tassel 
Alternate Members present: Jody Slack and Justin Barriault
Regular Members absent: None.
                       
Alternate Members absent: Carmine Cioffi and Gail Morrison

Others present at the meeting: Planner, Bob Ward, Sandra Lassalondra, Nick Davis & Lisa Bissonette.   
Seating of Alternates for absent Regular Members – None at this time. 
Review & Approval of draft PB minutes of 5/21/15 – Don Bormes made a motion to approve the draft meeting minutes of 5/21/15 as submitted. Dick Gardner seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.  
New Business
a. Public Information & presentation Re: Community Development Questionnaire with follow-up discussion Re: commercial development in Sanbornton - Sandra Lassalondra stated she would like to see a questionnaire mailed out because she doesn’t have a computer. Dick Gardner explained that the questionnaire was conducted as Town Meeting & it was just an opportunity for some feedback, the board has not put any weight on the results and nothing is being changed. Don Bormes noted the Town received 200 +/- surveys in 2008 and received 92 questionnaires at the polls. Chair Auger stated she is not surprised that Sandra is the only person in attendance tonight because if there was something in the wind people didn’t like, there would a lot more people here. Chair Auger stated the Town needs some commercial to start carrying the tax burden and the Economic Development Advisory Committee (EDAC) has been formed to address it. Sandra Lassalondra suggested advertising for businesses like “J. Jill” and get prepared. The PB reviewed the Future Land Use Map and the areas of light industrial/commercial that were recently approved at Town Meeting. Chair Auger noted the Town has a reputation for being against commercial business and has earned it, there used to be a Highway Commercial District but there was a group of people that didn’t want it and it was voted out. Chair Auger stated the Town needs to start saying “yes” to things and put some restrictions in place for commercial development. There was a brief discussion regarding the Lakes Region Planning Commission’s involvement. Nick Davis explained he lives off of Exit #22 and doesn’t want to see the area be turned in to what Tilton has but agrees the Town needs more businesses, as long as they are appropriate. Lisa Bissonette explained that she used to live in the Town of Bow and they had a development for seniors called White Rock and it fits right into the area, it looks nice & is not busy. Lisa Bissonette stated she believes the rents were between $750-$900 dollars. The PB and those in attendance discussed demographics. Planner Ward noted if senior housing was built, there would need to be small sections of other types of housing because there are no longer federal funds available and everything would be market rate financed. Chair Auger replied she feels the Town could fill them. Lisa Bisonnette asked if the Town advertises in any tourism magazines. Chair Auger replied Steele Hill Resort does but that is not Town funded. Lisa Bisonnette informed the board that the Town of Boscawen published a little paper called “Build it in Boscawen”. Planner Ward replied Boscawen has it together and the EDAC will be meeting with one of their representatives soon, to discuss economic development.                                            
b. Discussion Re: Secretarial support for Sanbornton Economic Development Advisory Committee (SEDAC) – Planner Ward explained that there will be a total of twelve meeting and he would like to have secretarial support because he has been appointed the Moderator of the meetings. Planner Ward noted he would be checking with the Finance Officer to see what funds were available starting July 1st. Dick Gardner made a motion to approve the use of the PB Secretary for EDAC minutes, if the funds are available. Will Ellis seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 
 
c. Update on the work of the SEDAC - Planner Ward provided the PB with the EDAC’s June 2nd meeting minutes for review. Planner Ward noted the committee has gone from 17 members to 15 members and are moving full steam ahead. There was a brief discussion regarding making the Land Use Regulations more business friendly.   








d. Review of SPB budget overrun and FY 2017 budget (due by August 2015) - Chair Auger, Don Bormes & Planner Ward to address.   
Old Business 
a. Update Re: appointment of Alternate Member Justin Barriault - The BOS appointed Justin Barriault an Alternate PB Member yesterday and swore him in.    




b. Update Re: Certified Local Government (CLG) “Education & Awareness Project” -  Planner Ward reported the grant is in the amount of $10K with matching “in-kind” contributions from the Town. 

c. Update Re: Town Building Space Needs Study Committee (Selectman Van Tassel) – Selectman Van Tassel stated the Town’s building space needs are being geared towards the capital improvements program.  
Other Business
Planner Update
a. Correspondence – None at this time. 
b. Up-coming meetings of interest to the PB - NH Planner’s Association on June 5, 2015 and the Lakes Region Planning Commission’s Annual Meeting on June 29, 2015. Planner Ward stated he is not attending either meeting but members of the PB are welcome to.   
Meeting Adjourned, Don Bormes made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:58 p.m. Dick Gardner seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 
Next Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, June 18, 2015 @ 7:00 p.m. to be held at the Sanbornton Town Offices.
Respectfully submitted,
April Rollins, Planning Board Secretary/Clerk








